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Director, Regulatory Affairs 

ONEOK, Inc. 

100 West 5th Street 

Tulsa, Oklahoma 74103 

Re: Data Request  

 

Dear Denise Adams: 
 

 On November 8, 2023, the U.S. Department of State, Office of Global Change (State 

Department) submitted a request for a greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions analysis for the 

Saguaro Connector Pipeline Project that covers lifecycle upstream and downstream GHG 

emissions.   As stated in the Environmental Assessment issued for the project, the courts 

have explained that because the authority to authorize natural gas exports rests with 

Department of Energy, the National Environmental Policy Act does not require the 

Commission to consider the upstream or downstream GHG emissions that may be indirect 

effects of the export itself.1  Thus, the State Department request is beyond the scope of the 

Commission’s analysis in this proceeding. 

  

Under Executive Order No. 10485, the Commission may issue a presidential permit 

only “after obtaining the favorable recommendations of the Secretary of State and the 

Secretary of Defense.”  The State Department’s information request, is set forth in accession 

number 20231109-3024, also shown in the attachment to this letter.  Please coordinate with 

the State Department to address their information needs to complete their review. 

 

 
1 See Sierra Club v. FERC, 827 F.3d 36, 46-47 (D.C. Cir. 2016) (the Department of Energy's “independent decision 

to allow exports—a decision over which the Commission has no regulatory authority—breaks the NEPA causal 

chain and absolves the Commission of responsibility to include in its NEPA analysis considerations that it ‘could not 

act on’ and for which it cannot be ‘the legally relevant cause.’”). 

VIA FERC Service 
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File your response in accordance with the provisions of the Federal Energy 

Regulatory Commission’s (FERC or Commission) Rules of Practice and Procedure.  In 

particular, 18 C.F.R. § 385.2010 (Rule 2010) requires that you serve a copy of the 

response on each person whose name appears on the official service list for this 

proceeding. 

 

When filing documents and maps be sure to prepare separate volumes, as outlined 

on the Commission’s website at https://www.ferc.gov/ceii-filing-guide.  Any Critical 

Energy Infrastructure Information should be filed as nonpublic and labeled “Contains 

Critical Energy Infrastructure Information—Do Not Release” (18 C.F.R. § 388.112) and 

should be filed separately from the remaining information, which should be marked 

“Public.” 
 

 

Please file a complete response within seven (7) days of the date of this letter.  

If certain information cannot be provided within this time frame, please indicate which 

items will be delayed and provide a projected filing date.  File all responses under oath 

(18 C.F.R. § 385.2005) by an authorized representative of Saguaro and include the name, 

position, and telephone number of the respondent to each item. 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Noor Ahmad 

Chemical Engineer 

Division of Pipeline Certificates 

Office of Energy Projects 

https://www.ferc.gov/ceii-filing-guide
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